

# Learning together - enjoying success - aiming high - celebrating difference - enriching community

3<sup>rd</sup> September 2025

Dear Parents/Carers,

# After School Clubs – Plans for 2025/26

We are really pleased to be welcoming back Premier Education to our school for another year to support our after-school clubs. Last year saw a successful partnership with their team—every child who wished to take part was offered a place and fully engaged in the activities provided. As the UK's No.1 provider of sport and physical activity to primary schools, Premier Education will continue to be a valued partner. This year, our collaboration will grow further as we continue to offer not only after-school clubs but also Holiday Activities and Food (HAF) programmes through them.

Towards the end of the summer term 2025, the children were invited to complete questionnaires about the types of activities they would most like to see on offer at school. Their responses helped us identify the most popular sporting activities, which we have used to shape our after-school club provision for the year ahead.

Take a look at the frequently-asked questions below – we hope that the answers to these will support you in deciding whether to seek places in after-school clubs for your children over the coming terms.

#### When will these after-school clubs be running?

These after-school clubs will take place from 3.15-4.30pm.

On Monday there will be a club for children in Years 1 and 2; Tuesdays will see a club for Years 5 and 6; Wednesdays will see a club for Years 3 and 4.

#### Will a member of the school team be present at the clubs?

Yes. While the club will be led by a member of the Premier Education team, each club will be supported by a staff member who children are familiar with. Mrs Bunce will support the K\$1 and Year 3 & 4 club; Miss Shopland will support the Year 5 & 6 club.

### How many places are available in each club? Are their costs involved?

To ensure everyone's safety and enjoyment each club has places for 20 children. These will be offered on a first come, first served basis – see 'What next?' below.

There are no costs relating to these clubs – the school is using Sports Funding provided by the government to enable these clubs to take place.

#### What activities will the clubs focus on?

The clubs will have a different focus every half term with a wide range of activities taking place. These will include sports that children learn as part of the school's curriculum such as Tag Rugby, Athletics, Gymnastics, Dance as well as other activities and sports such as Football, Tri-Gold and Soft Archery.

## How often will my child need to 'apply' for a place in their club?

Places will be allocated to children on a termly basis. We will write to you towards the end of each term letting you know what new activities the clubs will focus upon and invite you to let us know if your child would like to take part.

We are unsure about the level of demand for places, however should this be high we will keep a 'waiting list' in case places become available during the term.

# <u>Is there a way where I can meet the leaders of these clubs and get a sense of what they will look like?</u> Enrichment Day – Friday 5th September

On Friday 5th September, all children from Years 1 to 6 will take part in an Enrichment Day, where they'll have the opportunity to try out a range of exciting activities that will be on offer throughout the year. To round off the day, we would like to warmly invite parents, carers, and family members to join us on the school field after school. You'll have the chance to explore and try some of the activities alongside the children.

#### What next?

Talk to your child about whether they would be interested in attending the after-school club available to them, and perhaps come along to the enrichment session after school on Friday. Following the Enrichment Day, we will provide all children with a slip which you can use to express an interest and seek a place for them at their club. This slip will provide details of the club's focus for the term.

In addition to the sporting opportunities highlighted above you can be expecting to hear from us over the coming weeks as we get in touch with you about after-school clubs linked to KS2 computing which will be led by Mrs Brown, KS2 Choir which will be led by Miss Manley and a club for Young Play Leaders which will be led by Miss Shopland. You will also hear from learning leaders about Home Learning clubs over the coming weeks too.

We hope that these opportunities will be a valuable addition to the provision for your child at Haytor View. Should you have any questions concerning the arrangements please speak to your child's teacher or any member of the school team who will be pleased to be able to help you.

Yours sincerely

Michaela Cousins Acting Deputy Head and PE Subject Lead